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October 2023 Park Monthly Report 

 

This month in the park departments the employees have been very industrious carrying out numerous 
assignments. This past month we received a resurfacing kit for the memorial benches that I requested and have 
been brightening up many of these benches placed along the trail system. The DNR stopped in at City Park and 
stocked the lake with just over 400 catfish that were 7” in length as they do every other year. Danny C. has been 
working on placing a fresh coat of paint on the storage building at the cemetery. The cemetery employees 
installed some more forms as we plan on pouring concrete next week. This month the park employees installed 
the disc golf course sign at Platt Park for patrons to utilize. We had the employees spade 70 holes between Platt 
Park and the sports complex this past month in anticipation of the large-scale tree planting we had scheduled for 
the 4th. We picked up 116 trees on Tuesday morning between Manske’s Corner Market and Cannons Greenhouse, 
70 are for the DNR planting and the rest are for our Trees Forever planting on the 18th. We had a great turn out 
with tree board members, park and rec commission members, Ellie Jones with the DNR, East Penn employees, 
and Fidelity Bank employees, Dylan, and some community members there to help. Projects like this take an 
immense amount of preparation beforehand but everyone felt we did a great job as we had all 70 trees planted in 
about 2.5 hours. We planted a dozen different species of trees with this planting to diversify as always. The tree 
board members did a great job of stepping in and helping with the initial tree planting demonstration given by the 
DNR representative. The 50 trees planted at Platt Park are replenishing the ash tree loss, as we have taken 68 ash 
trees out of that park alone. At the complex we planted 20 trees along the entrances of the front diamonds to 
provide some shade and wind block for the rec programs and to replace the ash trees we lost. This grant included 
funding to purchase new t-posts to hold the tree in position. Also, the green watering bags on the bottoms of the 
trees which we fill with water and the bags slowly release the water over several hours. The park employees 
completed some mowing of high areas this week and the soccer field lines were repainted for the rec program.  

This past week concrete was poured, completing cemetery foundations, a memorial bench foundation 
and sign foundations. Vandalism in the parks has picked up with people burning things in bathrooms and 
destroying signs. A soap dispenser at Platt Park was set ablaze and the skate park sign was damaged. We removed 
the shade structure at Depot Park for the winter before the rain showed up that day. At Wings Park two large ash 
trees were dropped by Dave Mauer as they we just too challenging for the employees to take down. At the 
aquatic facility, Carrico Aquatics has been busy installing the new filters and piping. The new valves are being 
marked and labeled as required and piping labeled per job requirements. I have been busy lining up some final 
locations for our Trees Forever planting and calling in locates. This month the department received a very 
generous donation from Greg Bryan to buy $2,000 worth of trees for the community. For the Trees Forever 
planting, everyone met on Wednesday morning and travelled to the first planting location to give a proper tree 
demonstration and split up from there. The employees are moving around to the different facilities winterizing 
bathrooms as we are starting to get near freezing temperatures in the mornings. The employees clean the 
remaining bathrooms in the mornings and clean the downtown flowerbeds. I have two young adults that started 
their senior seminar project at Wings Park staining the dugouts for the ball diamonds. The cemetery crew moved 
trash cans to the back for the winter, brought up the propane tanks and grave heaters, prepared two cremation 
burials this week and winterized the water lines. I am working on a grant for matching money for a CIP item and 
have follow-up reports on our past tree planting and working on the Trees Forever grant for next year. 

A pair of kids that are also lifeguards for the city during the summer, are preparing the concessions area 
for painting for their senior project. I met with two more students that are preparing to start working on the 
bocce ball court at Redgate Park. Craig and Carolyn Rohrick did a fantastic job once again this season as we had 
our second highest occupancy rate ever this year. The park employees installed the new handicap signs at the 
complex that went missing. The cemetery crew had two cremation burials this past Saturday and removed forms 
from the concrete foundations we poured. On Wednesday the 18th we conducted our second large tree planting 
this year with several volunteers. The tree board was awarded $4,000 for the Branching Out grant through Trees 
Forever that is funded through Alliant Energy. Tree board members are tasked with going out and talking with 
community members who wish to plant trees in the city right of way if front of their property. We hosted another 
successful tree planting as we planted 42 trees (not 30) in around two hours once again. The city employees with 
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the park and cemetery did great, as several of them have been off work sick these past two weeks. I will have 
follow-up reports for these tree plantings to complete and will apply for next year’s grant proposal by the end of 
the month. Carrico Aquatics was in to finish a few odds and ends with the filter project as that project is wrapped 
up. Friday was Mal Harding’s last day with the park department as he took a new full-time job, so we are shuffling 
employees around to finish a few final tasks to wrap up the season. The employees clean downtown every 
morning and sweep trails weekly as the leaves are really starting to drop. Ash tree removal hit the 300 mark 
yesterday as 168 ash trees were removed this season with 132 ash trees removed last season. 

On Monday morning on the 23rdthe cemetery employees were forced to dig a grave right away during 
early morning light and, in the rain, because proper notice was not given on a full burial for that morning by the 
funeral home. This month I have been busy with follow-up reports with the two large tree plantings that we have 
completed in the past two weeks. I have also been working on completing the grant proposal for next year with 
Trees Forever to plant more trees in street boulevard areas. Thank you, letters were sent out to everyone that 
helped with these plantings this week as well. A morning was spent removing identification tags off trees and 
documenting where each species of the trees was planted at Platt Park and the complex. The weather has not 
cooperated this week with rain, but the employees have been busy completing tasks when possible. The park and 
cemetery spent much of their week at the library trimming trees and bushes. Chris took the stump grinder around 
and continued to work on tree stumps in some of the parks and at the pool. This time of year, we are clearing the 
trails when we can as the leaves are really starting to drop. Unfortunately, we had some more vandalism at Wings 
Park as they kicked in the door at diamond one that we boarded up. At Depot Park, the park employees planted a 
tree for the VFW guys in memory of John McBride. Ash tree removal continues as the guys took another seven 
trees down that takes the total to 176 this year. I completed a grant proposal to the Fayette County Community 
Foundation for matching funds to purchase more lounge chairs for the aquatic center. 

 
Memorial benches before and after 
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Fish stocking          painting 

 
    

  Forms   disc golf sign     tree spading 
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2023 community forestry planting 
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2023 community forestry planting 
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2023 community forestry planting 

 

 
 

 
Tree species planted: 

• Tulip tree 

• Pin oak 

• White oak 

• Elm 

• Hackberry 

• Ohio buckeye 

• Kentucky coffee tree 

• Yellow wood 

• Bur oak 

• Catalpa 

 

Poured foundations       vandalism              winterizing 
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 Depot shade canopy         ash trees       tree watering 

 
 

New filter/piping installation 
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Senior seminar projects 

 
Winterizing 

 
   

New signs   foundations      tree planting prep 
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2023 trees forever tree planting 
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2023 trees forever tree planting 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Volunteers 

Oelwein tree board - Jeff Milks, Kyle Scheel, John Fox, Ron Lenth 

Devin Wever - Alliant Energy 

Park and recreation commission member Joe Bouska 

Bob Bouska 

East Penn employees 

Fidelity Bank employees 

Alpha Trailers employees 

Park and cemetery employees 

Tammy Benter - Van Denover Jewelry 

Dylan Mulfinger & Jon King 
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Early morning grave  thank you letters   tree identification 

 
Library work 

 
Library           stump grinding 

 
Trail clearing     vandalism 
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Tree planting       ash tree removal 

 
 

Final reports completed      

 
grant submitted 
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Total trail counts 

2021 – 25,393 

2022 – 21,827 

 2023 – 26,142 thus far 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

➢ Meet with contractors 

 

 

 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ Winterizing facilities 

➢ Drag graveled areas / sweep trails 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ Work on park and rec master plan 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Ash tree removal 176-23’ 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Playground Improvements 

➢ Pool filter installed 

➢ Shade structure removed depot park 

 

 

➢ Fall foundations poured 

➢ Winterizing facilities 

➢ Community Forestry Grant Tree 

Planting October 4th 

➢ Trees Forever tree planting 

October 18th 

➢ Finished downtown trimming 

➢ Cemetery arching sign install 

➢ Close up campground for season 

➢ Snow equipment from storage 

 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ Remove old well houses city park 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Ash tree removal 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ Setup ice rink 

 

 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Dirt work complex 

➢ Paint accent brick – pool 

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate 

➢ Playground slides – City Park 

➢ Flagpole diamond 3 

➢ Budget items 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joshua Johnson ma 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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